Horsham and Newton St Faiths Parish Council

       Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Mon. April 11th.2022 at 7.30 pm
Present:
Mrs.Melanie Rodgers (Vice-Chairman), Mr.J.Graves (Clerk)

Six Councillors, No Electors
Mr.Dan Roper  NCC & BDC

Apologies:   Mrs.Susan Holland (BDC)
1. Minutes of the 2021 parish meeting were agreed and signed.

2. Fuel Allotment Charity The secretary Mr.Tony Howes gave details of the year’s activities and stated that £13,870 had been given in grants to 34 beneficiaries.

3. County and District Council Reports  Mr.Roper said that the Council was in turmoil on a number of policies including free school meal vouchers, payments to foster carers and the proposed Western Link. The new minerals plan (including Spixworth Quarry) would be published in the summer. Broadland and S.Norfolk were still in discussions about the location of a combined office. One of the alternatives favoured by S.Norfolk would cost several million pounds over the next two decades. The GNLP was likely to be finalised in the Autumn, 
4. Police Report  Nine crimes recorded in February.
5. Airport Committee Report Gail Hegarty had nothing to add to her earlier report to the Council with the next meeting scheduled in a few days time.
6. Draft Parish Council Accounts The Clerk had distributed copies via e-mail.. The income and expenditure showed and increase in Community Infrastructure Levy with receipt of £46,184.56 associated with the Lovell development off Manor Road. Balances carried forward totalled £87,623. 
7. Chairman’s Annual Report had been submitted by Mr.Browne





The Council were able to resume face to face Council meeting in June last year after the Covid restrictions had limited us to virtual meetings.

During the year the Council has funded signs at the Church Street/West Lane junction and in Blind Lane to direct people to the Blind Lane cemetery. On Swan Plain it was necessary, for safety reasons, to fell two large trees that had died.

As mentioned in last year’s report the conversion of the street lights to LED has made a substantial saving and a full year’s invoices confirm that the saving has been 43% of running costs. This will increase further when the current maintenance contract is re-tendered as the new lanterns require less attention.

When considering the outline planning application for the commercial development of Broadland Enterprise Park ( between the NDR and West Lane) the Council have stressed the importance of maintaining the integrity of the cycle route along New Holme Lane which is a popular link to Hellesdon, Drayton and further afield.

When setting the level of the parish precept, the Council was mindful of the number of houses coming on stream at the Manor Road development and the increase of 4.7% reflects this and means that in real terms the individual household will pay approximately the same as in the previous year.

The Council has received a further £46k in Community Infrastructure from the Manor Road development and also has access to a further £144k from the planning agreement. The Council will be looking at how best to spend these funds for the benefit of the parishioners.

Much of the Council’s time in the past year has been spent in negotiations with the installing contractor over deficiencies in the drive and car park that serve the cemetery, bowls green and allotments in Blind Lane. Professional and legal advice was sought and surveys carried out. Agreement has finally been reached on remedial action that should take place in April.

Finally I would like to thank our Clerk for his assistance and advice and to all members of the Council for their contribution to the running of this Parish.

Any other business  None.
The meeting closed at 7.50 p.m.
